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LANCASHIRE AND SOUTH CUMBRIA SUSTAINABILITY AND 

TRANSFORMATION PLAN 

Background 
 
1. NHS England leads the National Health Service (NHS) in England and in 2015 worked with 

other national organisations to produce a national plan to improve health and care services 
(the Five Year Forward View). 

 
2. This national plan states that services need to get better at preventing ill health, improve 

overall quality and safety, and become more efficient. 
 
3. In January 2016, NHS England asked 44 regions, including Lancashire and South Cumbria, 

to bring together NHS organisations, local authorities and voluntary and community groups 
to produce a Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP).  

 
4. In November 2016, a draft of the Lancashire and South Cumbria Sustainability and 

Transformation Plan was published. 
 
5. Its purpose was to encourage people to think about potential solutions to the health and 

care challenges set out in the document and draw together local plans. 
 
6. To deliver the changes across Lancashire and South Cumbria one Sustainability and 

Transformation Partnership called Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria has been 
formed. 

 
7. This is made up of five Local Delivery Partnership areas (LD Partnerships) as follows – 
 

 Bay Health and Care Partners 

 Pennine Lancashire 

 Central Lancashire 

 West Lancashire 

 Fylde Coast 
 



8. Pennine Lancashire’s LD Partnership is working on a programme called Together a 
Healthier Future and covers the six boroughs of Blackburn with Darwen, Rossendale, 
Burnley, Pendle, Ribble Valley and Hyndburn. 

 
Current position 
 
9. Following consultation at engagement events, face to face meetings and on social media, 

initial proposals about future models of care for Pennine Lancashire have been developed. 
 
10. These have been shared at further engagement events throughout June, July and August at 

venues in Darwen, Burnley, Nelson, Accrington, Bacup, Clitheroe and Blackburn. 
 
11. The key findings of the Nelson event are detailed in the attached report from  David Rogers, 

the Senior Responsible Officer, Communications and Engagement of Together a Healthier 
Future (appendix 1). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
APPENDICES 
 
Appendix 1 - Report of the Senior Responsible Officer, Communications and Engagement,  
Together a Healthier Future 
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